
From: Gwen Wisler AVL City Council <gwenwisler@avlcouncil.com>
Sent: 1/22/2021 10:26:58 AM
To: gene.freeman@acsgmail.net,Shaunda Sandford <shaunda.sandford@acsgmail.net>
Cc: Kim Roney <kimroney@avlcouncil.com>
Bcc: gwenwisler@avlcouncil.com
Subject: Fwd: Questions regarding APS Programming, Facilities, and Projections
Attachments: Regarding APS Programming and Facilities.pdf,ATT00002.bin

Gene and Shaunda:
My fellow Council Woman asked me to forward this to you. 
I would be up for a joint meeting with ACS, City Council and BC Commissioners on the broad topic of equity and cooperation.
All the best,
Gwen

Begin forwarded message:

From: Kim Roney <kimroney@avlcouncil.com>
Date: January 21, 2021 at 10:16:25 PM EST
To: Gwen Wisler <gwenwisler@avlcouncil.com>
Subject: Questions regarding APS Programming, Facilities, and Projections

ï»¿
Gwen,

Anticipating the upcoming report on Asheville Primary School, I have compiled a list of questions to better inform myself then help to
inform our community. As liaison to the Asheville Board of Education, I hope you will send this to the Board or I am happy to submit for
consideration if that's the best way for me to communicate. I can send it to the full Council as well as our Buncombe Commissioners but
wanted to check with you on the process first, so let me know.

I think a joint meeting of the 3 groups will be important as we review our roles in addressing the opportunity gap through collaborative
efforts with our community. 

Thank you,
Kim

-- 





 


Considering Programming, Facilities and Projections Before Report on Asheville Primary 
Questions and Concerns by Kim Roney–January 17, 2021 
 
Intent​: With healing as the focus, resiliency as the goal, and equity as the demand for how to 
get there, I offer these questions and concerns to my fellow Asheville City Council members, the 
Asheville Board of Education members, our Buncombe County Commissioners, and our 
community as we anticipate a decision by the Asheville Board of Education on whether or not to 
liquidate the Asheville Primary School building and property on Haywood Road. My intent with 
this document is to better inform myself so that I can participate fully as a neighbor, engage 
meaningfully as a stakeholder, and lead courageously with you. The decisions made today are 
surely informed by the decisions made in the past with the goal to get us where we need to be, 
which in my opinion will include universal pre-K countywide.  
 
Programming Questions: 


● First, an expression of gratitude for our PODS leaders. During COVID-19, our 
community has done an incredible job of improvising and adapting to the task at hand, 
as have our students and families. Acknowledging the impact and potential outcomes of 
inequity in our community, our neighbors have stepped in to address the gaps by 
providing services and programming through PODS for students and families that would 
not have otherwise had access to these critical services. I hear and agree with the long 
list of reasons that these neighborhood programs are among the things we must 
continue beyond the pandemic as part of an equitable, just recovery from overlapping 
emergencies. 
 


● Hours of service​: I understand preschool students at Asheville Primary have access to 
programming until 5:30pm. Once programming is moved to PODS and other ACS 
facilities, what support will be provided to maintain those hours? What is the fiscal 
impact? 
 


● Year-round programming:​ I understand APS currently provides limited, year-round 
preschool programming. What will the fiscal impact be of maintaining this year-round 
programming for PODS and ACS facilities? 


 
● Policies Around Suspension and Expulsion:​ Acknowledging that the suspension and 


expulsion rates are higher with Black students, and that when BIPOC students are 
disproportionately removed from the classroom there are negative outcomes and racial 
inequities: 


○ What are the existing disciplinary practices of APS compared to the practices of 
ACS systemwide?  


○ How do APS’ suspension and expulsion rates compare to other ACS schools 
pre-COVID? 


○ If the enrolled students of APS are dispersed, can the BOE consider system-wide 
practices that result in outcomes that address the racial disparities in suspension 
and expulsion practices? 







 


 
● Freezing New Enrollment:  


○ Will the removal of the schools from the building also involve freezing new 
enrollment for each program? 


○ What are the pre-COVID (2017-2020) and projected (2021-2025) numbers of 
preschool and Montessori student spaces in Asheville City Schools?  


○ What are the pre-Covid and projected numbers for preschool student spaces 
reserved for tuition vouchers and Individualized Education Program (IEP) for 
students through 2025?  


○ How will the exclusion of new enrollments impact accessibility to the current level 
of individualized programming and access to early childhood education? 


 
● Federal and State Funding: ​It’s my understanding that federal and state funding of pay 


and benefits for existing principal and support staff is based on existing enrollment, and 
that it took years to get to the 100+ students required to achieve that level of funding.  


○ By moving the students to other facilities, what is the loss of federal and state 
funding?  


○ Is it true that we will lose funding for the principal with the loss of the school 
number?  


○ What measures will be required to fill that funding gap? 
 
Facilities Questions: 


● Five-star facilities:​ With recent investments to repair and maintain the facility, APS still 
has lingering issues of deferred maintenance. This is a common narrative with our 
municipal facilities. As I understand it, APS has a five-star rating with the NC Department 
of Health and Human Services. What will be required for community partners, PODS 
locations, and/or other ACS facilities to replace the APS preschool classrooms with the 
equivalent five-star rated preschool classrooms to qualify for 5-star state voucher funding 
and programming our students and families deserve?  


○ How long will these upgrades take?  
○ What additional costs will be accrued by ACS and/or community partners to 


replace the preschool classrooms that are to be closed at APS?  
○ Is there a long-term maintenance plan for future repairs and updates? 


● Location and Accessibility: ​APS is in close proximity to many census track 9 
neighborhoods, centrally located between a number of Housing Authority 
neighborhoods. We are looking at outdated and soon to be refreshed census data. 
Awaiting new census data might support the argument to wait until the next fiscal cycle 
to consider moving the programming from APS. 


○ Accessibility: there are few municipally-owned plots of land within City limits that 
are as accessible as this one is by all modes of transportation and with frequent 
transit service. With the I-26 Connector project, a trailhead for a new greenway is 
expected to be adjacent to the property, which will increase accessibility.  


○ APS is protected from I-26 Connector due to the historical designation of the 
property. In the case that the lot is sold for development, one might expect a 







 


high-density, mixed-use development with housing on this accessible transit 
corridor. To meet our community goals, have we identified affordable 
land/facilities for pre-K programming for the residents and workers of that future 
development? If not here, which other lots have been identified within City limits 
for future pre-K programming? 


 
Projections 


● Capacity​: Pre-K capacity pre-Covid: Many parents have shared their experience with 
difficulty finding openings, especially affordable options, for pre-K programming.  


○ Can we make public the 2016-2019 capacity and enrollment as well as projected 
need for 2021-2024? I’m thinking specifically of the recent Asheville 5x5 and AVL 
Greater plans among our recent growth projections.  


○ If we have the capacity within our existing facilities, why cap the enrollment to 
existing students and families? 


● Budget​: As we know, funding our services and plans is not only a matter of operations
but also capital.  


○ Can ACS’ 3-5 year budget projections be made available for public review 
so that we can understand how this proposed sale fits into a larger plan? 


○ What is the ACS required and current fund balance? 
 
Timeline & Process: 


● Why make this decision now, particularly during the enrollment period?  
● Why not wait until post-pandemic, with data after vaccinations and review of potential 


opportunities to fully reopen our schools? 
● Looking at research showing the importance of early childhood education and 


anticipating that the barrier will be a matter of a funding gap, can we pause the decision 
to close APS until next year and act swiftly in time to reopen kindergarten and preschool 
enrollment for these programs by February 1st? 


● After the anticipated report by the Superintendent, there will be a number of requests to 
ensure accessible input. Among these requests, I hear that having Superintendent 
reports available online in advance of meetings, linked to the posted agenda, would be 
welcomed, as would an opportunity to provide public comment both in person and 
virtually by phone and email.  


○ Have there been opportunities for engagement of both the Montessori and 
Asheville Preschool families and staff on the subject of retiring the school 
number, moving the Montessori program, closing preschool classrooms, and 
selling the property?  


○ What methods of community engagement are used in addition to limited 
in-person comments that require the person to attend the meeting? Can 
voicemail comment option be available in advance? 


○ Have there been opportunities for engagement with the Hall Fletcher community 
regarding the proposed plan? If so, are there recordings of these meetings?  


○ Are there reasons to deny public engagement around a decision of this 
magnitude and impact? 







 


 
In closing​, my questions and concerns could be distilled into: 
1. What do we gain? 
2. What do we lose? 
3. Who benefits? 
4. Who loses? 
5. What should influence our timing? 
6. When are we going to set a joint meeting with the Asheville Board of Education, Asheville 
City Council, and Buncombe County Commission, and what outcomes would we like to see in 
that meeting? 
 
I look forward to working together to make wise decisions on behalf of the students, families, 
teachers, and community who will be impacted by our choices. 
 
Thank you for your consideration, 
Kim Roney 
 









